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Maree Fell is a PAID EMPLOYEE of this Voluntary Organisation after Judith Tierney told Maree Fell all monies gained by Judith’s antique /old wares sales would be going to fund Francine Kubanek society youth coordinator kids weekend camps. 

Maree Fell went around to all the women volunteers in all the society shops telling them she had been told by Judith Tierney, that Judith Tierney did not want to continue doing her antique /old wares sales. 
This statement from Maree Fell was not only hateful but was designed to help her make Francine Kubanek resign because Maree Fell loathed Francine Kubanek. 

Francine Kubanek was a slim pretty young lady not a good position to be when working for Maree Fell. 
So after lying to all the society shop volunteers Maree Fell sent this email below to Judith Tierney who was at the time a State Vice President with the society.

Maree Fell’s is not a volunteer her position is a paid position and she has no official capacity to send this to a volunteer in this VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION.
So the reality is this email was the start of the closing down of Vinnies Gym after Judith receiving it I emailed the society’s ceo Peter Maher telling him Maree Fell did not have the authority to send this kind of email to my wife and if he did not do something about stopping this bullying from Maree Fell and Jerry McAuliffe I would.


From:          "Maree Fell" cairnsdi@bigpond.com
To:             "Judy Tierney jjls@bigpond.com
Cc:            "Jerry McAuliffe" <fnq.pres.dc@svdp-qld.org.au>

Date:          Wednesday, 6 April 2005 4:01 PM

Subject:     Antique sale

Judy, just to let you know, today at the Centre, Co ordinators meeting it was decided to have the antique /old wares sale on Saturday 7th May here at Anderson St. After this sale all old wares will be collected at the depot, then cleaned and marked and the each Centre Co ordinator can take what they wish to sell in their Centre. The prices placed on these items should not be changed once they leave the depot. Can you please contact me regarding this sale. The Centre Co ordinators would like to thank you for all your time and effort

spent on cleaning and collecting old wares. 

Thanks 
Maree

